Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam







(704) 730-1440

Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Ionesville, NC 28642

FEBRUARY NEWS

Dear Praying Friends,

"And when they had come ... they rehearsed all that God had done with them, and how he had opened the door of faith..." (Acts 14:27). Over the past 10 weeks we have done just that. While we were in the States for a short furlough, we visited 22 churches to update them as to what the Lord has been doing through us here in Australia. We also sent prayer cards and a dvd presentation to those churches we were unable to get to this Our furlough was short, yet encouraging. It was great to see all our family and friends, for our children to see their relatives, and to see that our supporting churches are staying faithful to Christ.

After a looooooooong plane ride back to Australia, we were greeted on Sunday with a surprise luncheon after church. The party was to celebrate our return and the church's three-year anniversary. We are thankful to see what the Lord has done and are eagerly anticipating what the Lord will do in the future.

We are now getting back into the regular routine of ministry. Religious education classes are up and running and youth groups have begun as well. Please pray that both of these outreaches would reach people for Christ (including teachers at school and parents of youth group kids.) Please pray that the Lord will break down any barriers that hinder His work in these outreaches. Please pray that our bodies adjust to the new schedule and time.

Thank you for all you do through your prayers and giving. We are looking forward to seeing what the Lord will do for His glory in the days to come.

Love,

Kelly, Becca, Reese and Bryce